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25 June 2020

Dear parent/guardian 

I would like to thank you for completing our Return to School Survey. I am reluctant to issue information about the new term as the situation changes on a daily basis and the plan we have in place today may change significantly before the start of term. However, I do want to provide assurances to you and to allay some of your concerns so I have outlined below what we propose to do in Term1, again, I cannot over emphasise that this subject to change;

· P7 and vulnerable pupils will return on Monday 24 August (hopefully for at least 4 days of this week).
· There will be an opportunity for new P1 pupils to see around their class and meet staff w/c 24 August.
· All other pupils will return from Thursday 27 August this will be a phased returned in that not all classes will return on this day.
· If the 1m distancing rule is still in place, classes of approximately 15 pupils will be taught in school 2 days per week and 3 days per week learning at home. 
· Seesaw will be the main online forum that we will use – it is essential that all pupils have logged on at this stage and have become familiarised with the tools and the format of this programme.
· Pupils will be assessed during the first few weeks of term to ascertain their level of ability and understanding. This will inform teachers’ planning.
· Where possible, pupils will return on the same days as their siblings. I have already been informed of a family who shares a childminder and so we will try to accommodate them. If you have a similar situation, or share transport please inform me by 30 June so that this can be reviewed. jbell216@c2kni.net Or if you have a particular work pattern, please let me know, I cannot guarantee that we can accommodate these requests, but we will try where feasible. We understand the difficulty parents will have and we aim to assist as best we can.
· After arranging timetables to suit siblings, we then will look at friendship groups when finalising classes. (P7 children will be grouped in a different way.)
· In addition to the main subject areas, a great emphasis will be put on well-being and mental health. We will teach PE outside where possible, focusing on the development of non-contact skills.
· Break and Lunch times will be staggered initially, to allow more room for each class group to play. We hope that each class group will form a ‘bubble’ and be able to play together, we do not perceive children standing alone at a distance during play time, however this will be subject to PHA and Government guidance.
· We are aware of one family at this stage who may still be shielding when pupils return to school and we will contact them in August to discuss learning. If your family will be shielding, please notify us so that we can support your child’s learning. Guidance is already changing within this area and so may be subject to change in August.
· Health & safety of our whole school community is paramount and so we will be following guidance as set out by PHA/Government/DENI regarding social distancing and we will be operating a one-way system around the school buildings. Some/all staff may be advised to wear PPE, if this is the case, we will put video clips online to show the children before they return to school and also to advise adults on movement around the school.
· It is unlikely that hot school meals will be in place during the first few weeks of term and we will advise you on this in August. However, going forward, we will not be accepting any cash payments and so it is essential that you contact office staff from 24 August if you have difficulty accessing our online system. New families will receive log in details from our staff in August.
· We believe that the clergy are keen to administer the sacraments during August and when we receive clarification on this you will be notified.



Please keep an eye on our Website/Facebook Page/Text service for further updates. I thank you for your engagement with home learning and your support during this difficult time, we are all looking forward to seeing the children again next term. We also wish our P7 class every success in their new schools, they have missed out on a number of ‘special days’ in their final year, however there will be better days ahead! I hope you all enjoy your summer holidays.


Yours sincerely 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Joan Bell
J Bell
Principal
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